2022 UHA Annual Meeting
January 23, 2022
Outpost Performance Space
2:00 to 3:50 p.m.

Attendees: 16 neighborhood and area residents and business people, eight Albuquerque Police
Department officials (including Jose Brionez (Crime Prevention Specialist), Sgt. Julie
Maycumber and six Officers), State Senator Antoinette Sedillo Lopez, and State Representative
Gail Chasey.

1.

2.

Board Member Mandy Warr called the meeting to order welcomed everyone.

Jose Brionez stated that Luke Languit is the new Southeast Area Commander and discussed
recent crime statistics. Sgt. Maycumber discussed the upcoming bid process and that officers
would be working 12-hour shifts. She stated that more than 200 officers had left the force in
the past year, and that none of her squad had been with APD for more than two years. She
also addressed a variety of questions, including what’s the current priority (criminal trespass)
and ongoing crime problems and some of the new methods, including “Star Chase” darts for
fleeing vehicles. She stated that there is some attempt to add new Public Safety Assistants
(PSAs), which she hopes will result in more field officers.

Rep. Gail Chasey and Sen. Antoinette Sedillo Lopez discussed some issues in this year’s
legislative session, including that they would again be proposing funding for Lead and Coal
safety enhancements. The two legislators are disappointed in the lack of progress on Lead
and Coal safety improvements and heard a lot of concerns about the lack of responsiveness to
neighborhood concerns. They committed to seeing what directions to the city can be included
with this year’s appropriation. They will also communicate directly with Mayor Keller and
Councilor Davis about our continuing concerns about Lead and Coal and rest-in-red,
including additional measures suggested by new neighborhood resident Ronald Czelusniak.

Joseph Aguirre discussed the on-going work of the Lead and Coal Safety Brigade towards
accountability of city officials responsible for improvements and the Road Safety Audit not
being completed, though it had been promised.

Don Hancock explained that Councilor Pat Davis was unable to attend because he had to
isolate for a few days because of exposure to covid-19. He wanted to be sure that everyone
was aware of the ongoing University Metropolitan Redevelopment Area and the upcoming
first virtual public meeting on Wednesday, February 2 at 5:30 pm.

Other neighborhood concerns were discussed by attendees.

Election of board members: Ten members were elected, with the officers to be selected by
the board. The board is:
Marlene Brown, Ronald Czelusniak, Don Hancock, Julie Kidder, Delilah Montoya,
Sherry Smith, Brian Stinar, Gene Trosterud, Margie Trosterud, and Mandy Warr.
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